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Johns Manville CEO Speaks at Retiree Luncheon

Jerry Henry, CEO and Chair-

man of Johns Manville Corpo-

ration, spoke to a retiree luncheon

meeting at the Columbine Country

Club in Littleton, Colorado on July

23, 1998. One hundred retirees and

spouses attended.

Mr. Henry said that J-M today is

a very healthy company. When he

came with JM, the stock was worth

$8 per share and it’s now about $16

per share. The Company bought

shares back from the Trust recently

but the Trust still owns 79% of the

stock. He said that this percentage

will go down fairly soon. The Com-

pany refinanced its debt, which

saves $16 million in interest expense

per year. He also said, “I hope all of

you feel good about the progress in

the company that we are making.”

The Company hired a consulting

firm to study JM’s retirement bene-

fits. Their conclusion was that the

benefits were competitive with the

industry. He added that he was ea-

ger to strengthen the bond with re-

tirees. He said that he viewed the

primary responsibility of the com-

pany to the retirees as protecting

the retiree benefits.

He told us that the trustees had

shifted the retirement fund to 60%

equities and 40% bonds to improve

the funds performance. The fund

had been predominately in bonds.

The assets are up $100 million from

last year and are currently at 117%

of what is required to meet future

pension payouts. He also mentioned

that there are now about 17,000 re-

tirees, which is double the number

of employees.

Mr. Henry said, “I know that

changes (to your pensions) would be

welcome. And I’m not insensitive to

your needs and particularly those of

you, when I look around this room,

who have been retired a long time.

That’s the need with the greatest

sensitivity to me.” Regarding pension

plan indexing for senior retirees: Mr.

Henry went on to say, “I will tell you

that whatever change we make will

probably have more for people who

have been out longer because those

are the people who need it the most.”

Jerry recognized the

contributions of retirees when he

said, “What the Company is today

and what it will be tomorrow in large

part is due to what all of you did

many years ago and I’ll never forget

that.”

1998-2000 Slate Proposed
Officers And Directors

The nominating committee this year was comprised of: Jerry Attridge, Nate

Henn, Bill Johnson, Andy Sokal and Carl Vander Linden. The committee

elected Carl Vander Linden as its Chairperson.

The committee nominates the following for the positions shown:

President & Director - John Leasher (currently VP)

Secretary & Director - Bill Snyder (incumbent)

Director & Newsletter Editor- Fern Balaun (incumbent)

Director - Charlie Farr (incumbent)

Director - Tom Winter (incumbent)

Director - George Kinzer (new nominee)

All of the above positions are for two year terms. All nominees have been

contacted and have agreed to serve if elected.

Many thanks to Bill Reitze who has served on the Board for the past term. We

hope that Bill will continue to be involved with the Association’s activities. 

Additional Nominations 

The by-laws state: “Nominations may be made by any five or more Members

if filed with the Secretary within thirty days after mailing of the list of

nominees, with permission of the candidate(s).” Any additional nominations

should be sent to: Bill Snyder, Secretary, Johns Manville Retirees

Association, 1952 W Ridge Rd, Littleton, CO 80120. The nomination(s) should

be signed by at least 5 Association members as well as by the candidate(s)

indicating willingness to serve if elected.

If there are additional nominations, secret ballots will be mailed to members.

If there are no additional nominations, a request for proxies will be sent to

members and the Secretary will be directed to cast a ballot for the slate

proposed by the Nominating Committee at the annual meeting. The time and

place for the annual meeting will be announced when the ballots or proxies are

mailed to members.



Directors

Dan Gallagher . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . President

John Leasher . . . . . . . . . . . . . Vice-President

Bill Snyder . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Secretary

Roy Hillmer . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Treasurer

Fern Balaun . . . . . . . . . . . Newsletter Editor

Barney Coleman Bob Feeney

Bill Reitze Burt Emory

Charlie Farr Tom Winter

Ed Bettinardi . . . . . . . . President Emeritus

Hugh Jackson . . . . . . . . . Director Emeritus

Newsletter

Editor . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Fern Balaun

Layout Editor . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Jack Ellis

Manville Retirees Association

PO Box 3336, Littleton, Colorado 80161-3336
(Letters to Editor only to Fern Balaun at 

6330 S. Bluebell Lane, Evergreen CO 80439-7609)

Regional Representatives

Anaheim CA Harold Kahlen (714) 535-3537
Atlanta GA Jim Barnwell (404) 355-4434
Billerica MA Charles Barry (603) 424-7588
Defiance OH Charlie Farr (419) 782-1372
Denver CO Bill Russo (303) 347-9347
Denver CO Dick Ducey (303) 770-2458
Fort Worth TX Al Lock (817) 732-6756
Manville NJ Joseph Manara (908) 725-4969
Marco Island FL Bob Manahan (941) 394-1202
Marrero LA Delton Theron (504) 341-5216
Parkersburg WV Bernie Schoolcraft (304) 485-0326
Ridgewood NJ Catherine Montgomery (201) 447-5926
Pittsburg CA Adrian Verduzco (925) 439-3276
Richmond IN Al Young (317) 966-0071
San Francisco CA Emma Lee (415) 776-4875
Savannah GA Peggy Carlisle (912) 925-5935
Tucson AZ Lynn Norred (520) 648-0794
Waukegan IL Elinor Drolet (847) 244-4815
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